

Virginia General Assembly Meeting Agenda for Tuesday, May 27th of 2025:

The meeting is called to order at 7:00 pm eastern and is being recorded.

Roll Call in Zoom Chat: **ONLY FOR ASNs!!** If you are not an ASN, or a visitor, please **DO NOT** announce your presence in the Chat. This is needed for voting purposes.

Announcements:

1. Minutes are now on the Website – we need to start using the Website as a more “info-centric” platform. **Zoom meeting links will NOW be on the Website!**
 1. **Lorrayne moves to adopt the minutes from 5/13/25, Steven Just 2nd's the move. A roll call vote concludes with all yes's with 1 abstention.**

New Business:

1. Discussion of Ex Parte Milligan, what it is, what it means...questions?
 1. KBM read an overview from some of AVR's articles regarding the meaning of ex parte milligan. KBM referenced the “Law of kinds” and how living people can only be “judged” by living people while military tribunals can only interact with your “strawman”
2. Lorrayne: Our position and “standing” and give people a memory peg for where we are at. Lorrayne reminded the group that Virginia is “Stood-up”. We are still in need of a court recorder, however we CAN hold court for ASN's if needed.
 1. We are still working on the Grand Jury information. Our civil process is complete, our criminal process is almost complete. We have a few things to finalize, one being the mock trial. Upon completion of the mock trial, all wisdom gained will be incorporated into the criminal process and given to the Jural Assembly for vote/approval.
3. Lorrayne: where the assembly goes from here in our structure.... State, Cluster, County.
 1. In Assembly we are having to build it from the state down. Ideally this would be done from the counties up, however due to our current circumstances we are

building from the state down to the clusters. Then once the clusters are populated, we will then move down to the county level. Each county will eventually have it's own fully functioning Assembly & governance structure.

4. Court Recorder: we need one NOW! WE cannot fully stand up our Courts until we have one!!
5. VOTE: Ex Parte Milligan – Please DO NOT vote unless you have read the notice!!
 1. Lorrayne moves to vote on this notice. Cheryl Perko 2nd's the move.
 2. All votes were yes's with the exception of KBM voting NO. KBM thinks we should wait to send this out to the various de factor people so we can finish our court process. The group agreed to vote on mailing the notice at our next GA mtng.
 3. After KBM explained his no vote, the group was reminded that the De facto doesn't care what we are doing and they will most likely not pay any mind to this notice. We must NOT live in fear and we should proceed with confidence.
6. AVR Birthday Gift? B-day is June 6th.
 1. KBM said he will pick up a card and the folks who come to sign the ex parte milligan notice will autograph and mail the B-day card.
7. Schedule next En Esse? When? Where?
 1. Target October for the meeting. Several folks in Chesapeake requested to hold the meeting closer to them with the hopes of getting more ASN's to show up. It was requested that anyone from the Chesapeake/VA Beach area locate a cost effective option for location, date & time. This should be done in the Outreach committee and ALL are welcome to attend these focus meetings.
8. Committee Reports to include Treasury Report.
 1. Treasury report – Randy filled in for Patty and gave the group the current balance in our acct as \$2156.97. There are 3 checks outstanding which leave a balance of \$1845.97
 2. Court Docs – Randy advised the group we are in the process of defining our court Guaranty process and amounts required in order to present a criminal case.

3. Election committee – In last weeks’ focus meeting notes and lessons from our April election have been incorporated into the process. This process needs to be voted on in our next GA meeting. Please review the process so we can vote.
4. PKTF – Steve Just reminded the group that we have several committee positions in need of a chair. Enrollment, education, procurement, and training. Scott Severt is/has been communicating with ASN’s across the state who don’t currently participate in the Assembly to help integrate them into the militia/PKTF. The PKTF is also working on a Logo/Seal.
5. Outreach – Cheryl advised the group that the next mtng will be on Thursday, 6/5 at 5PM. Please attend to help work on our October in esse meeting.
6. Mock trial – Dominick advised the group that he believes he will be ready to present his evidence packet to the Court clerk to initiate the case “hopefully” by Thursday, 6/5.

If no new business left, motion to reconvene on Tuesday, June 10th of 2025 at 7:00pm EST.

Lorrayne makes the 1st move to adjourn the meeting til 6/10, Randy 2nd’s the move. Meeting adjourned.

Roll call: (P=Present, BP = By Proxy, G = Guest)

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P	Kevin Barry Miller - P
Michael DeMasters –	Francis DeMasters - P
Randall Rimbey – P	Patty Rimbey -
Scott Severt – P	Aaron Ashanti - P
Kevin Russell – P	Chris Dunlap - P
Steven Just – P	Shirley Bryant - P
Thunder Lane –	Cheryl Perko - P
Karen Lehman –	Steve Warden - P
Tamara Fenechil – P	Holly Pickle - P
Charles Ham –	Melanie Carden -
Kimberly Taylor –	Robert Combs –
Bradley Odell –	Stacie Odell –

Jasmine Ward –

Hector Gonzalez –

Domick Charles – P

Claire McIlvain – P

Laquita Blake – P

Anthony Phillips - P

Total # of ASN's present - 18